



Dear Parents and Carers,

We are quickly approaching Castle Hills Primary Academy's Platinum Jubilee week. The week promises to be a special celebration with a variety of events taking place. Below are the details of each event:

- Tuesday 21st June All children, Governors, past staff and pupils will eat their lunch alfresco and have the opportunity to look through 70 years of photographs, year books and memories. Children from across the school will then perform songs from each of the last 7 decades.
- Tuesday 21st June Jubilee Disco for Upper School from **4.00pm 5.30pm**. Payment for tickets is £2 and payable via Parent Pay.
- **Wednesday 22nd June** children will perform their Jubilee songs from the past 7 decades on the Lower School playground at 2.15pm for all parents and families.
- Thursday 23rd June Jubilee Disco for Lower School from 4.00pm 5.30pm. Payment for tickets is £2 and payable via Parent Pay.
- Friday 24th June Castle Hills Primary Academy's Jubilee Fair and Grand Raffle Draw. Our fair promises to be an afternoon of fun with fairground rides including carousel and surfing simulator. A variety of food and drink stalls will keep you full throughout the afternoon whilst local business's selling a wide range of goods will be available. It promises to be magical with our very own magician performing at 1.30pm and 3.30pm and providing magic lessons over the course of the day. Children can win prizes on hook a duck, guess the name of the teddy and how many sweets in the jar. Representatives from the Army will be on site with an obstacle course and children can compete in a football shootout. Face painting and nail varnishing is on offer whilst a large second hand book stall and wine or water offers something for adults. The day will be rounded off with the draw of our Grand Raffle with over £1200 of prizes up for grabs. Please spread the word as all friends, siblings and family members are welcome to attend what will be a fantastic afternoon. A flyer can be found on the school's website and Twitter page.

The fair will run from **1.00pm until 4.30pm**. Parents can **collect their children at 1.00pm** from their usual collection areas to attend the fair. If children cannot be collected at 1.00pm, they will complete fun activities in class until parents/carers arrive.

This promises to be a wonderful week celebrating the 70 years that Castle Hills Primary has been open. We look forward to seeing as many of you as possible.

Thank you for your continued support.

Yours sincerely,

Mr N Harris

Head of School

Sarah Lathlane - Executive Headteacher Neil Harris - Head of School

Jossey Ln | Scawthorpe | Doncaster | DN5 9ED

Tel: 01302 780246

Email: admin@castlehillprimary.com Web: www.castlehillsprimary.co.uk Twitter: @CastleHillsScaw Leger
Leger
Part of Leger Education Trust